
Summer is coming to an end. Deputy Director
Susan Conner kept all of our big projects
moving while I was out on vacation. 

Style Guide: The communications department
has expanded and updated our internal style
guide. This past month, they presented it to the
management team, and will be at this board
meeting to share it with the board. 

Elevator: Work is wrapping up on the elevator.
Both lobbies got new carpet. We have a Scout
coming in to paint the vestibules as their Eagle
project. The main delay on the elevators is
waiting for a final inspection.

Parking Garage: The parking garage was
closed for a week while we repaired the ramp
drain, which had developed cracks in the
concrete. The repair was successful, and the
parking garage has reopened.

RFID:  In our RFID project, we are still working
with the architect to design the sorter that will
go into the member services workroom. As we
do that, our staff has developed a plan that will
convert our collection from barcodes to RFID
tags. This process will take over three months,
and we will be utilizing staff from all
departments as well as volunteers. These
changes will modernize and automate our
check-in and out processes. 
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IPLAR: The IPLAR has been completed in
your packets. There are some new questions
in the IPLAR this year concerning facilities
and construction needs. In the past, they
would gather similar data differently. Some
statistical definitions have changed. This will
affect some of our stats moving forward.
Part of the Strategic Plan is a stats team.
They will be reviewing the IPLAR
requirements and will make suggestions on
how we can better track and report statistics. 

1st Floor Renovation: Our internal team,
along with the Friends of the Library, has met
with the architect several times to refine the
design concepts. The updated design will be
submitted for another round of cost
estimates, which the Facilities Committee
and the board will review next month. We are
excited that the plans are coming together
and that the architect is finding ways to
deliver on all of our requests. I am looking
forward to sharing it with all of you. 



...........................
Staff You Should Know

Hanna is a Branch Associate who uses her
language skills in Ukrainian and Russian to
make new immigrants feel more at home
at the Rand Road Branch.  She promotes
the library and draws in many first-time
library users. But you don't have to take my
word; see what the members and her
colleagues have to say about her. 

“Thank you so much
for letting me know of
local Ukrainian
community groups!
That definitely helped
share the word about
our future RRB
Ukrainian storytime!”

"Hanna helped me
learn about new
programs. Open and
polite since my English is
weak, she explained
everything in Russian. I
am grateful to her."

 “I would also like to give
a big thanks to Hanna
for always helping out
our community with
translating and help; the
new families in this
country with resources
the library offers. What
an amazing team!"

...........................
New Employees

Acacia is a new Youth and Teen Services
Sub.
Dana is a boomerang hire; she is coming
back to the library as a Library Associate III
in Youth and Teen Services.
Lindsey and Star have been hired as
Workshop Subs.

...........................
Calendar

IMRF Webinar 7/9
Cyber Incident report 7/9
Paylocity 7/10
Engberg Anderson (Reno) 7/10, 8/7,
8/8
POC Marketing 7/11
Directors Chat 7/11
Rotary 8/5, 8/12
Local Cohort Directors 8/5
National Night Out 8/6
Bibliotheca (RFID) 8/6, 8/12
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